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CORTLAND ENLARGED CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

Board of Education

Public Budget Hearing – May 1, 2012 

A meeting of the Board of Education to present the proposed budget for 2012-13 to the public was held in the Auditorium of the Cortland Junior-Senior High School, 8 Valley View Drive, on Tuesday, May 1, 2012.

Present:  Mr. Joseph Lyman, Ms. Melissa Davis-Howard, Ms. Janet Griffin, Mr. Paul Klinger, Mr. John Natoli and Ms. Alane Van Donsel
Also Present:  Mr. Laurence Spring, Superintendent of Schools; Ms. Judi Riley, Assistant Superintendent for Pupil and Personnel Services; Mr. Frank Ferrero, Interim Director of Business Services; Cortland Standard Representative; School and Community Representatives; Ms. Margaret Baccaro, Clerk
Absent:  Mr. William Young

1. CALL TO ORDER – Mr. Lyman called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
a. Introductions of Board and Staff

Mr. Lyman introduced members of the Board of Education and Administrative Cabinet, then turned the hearing over to Mr. Ferraro, Interim Director of Business Services.
2. PRESENTATION: 
a. Proposed 2012-13 School Budget 
Mr. Ferraro presented the proposed 2012-13 school budget in the amount of $45,153,798, with a tax levy increase of 2.47% or $1,086,782 over the 2011-12 budget.  
Mr. Ferraro reviewed the 2% Tax Levy Cap, and provided summaries of expenditures, revenues and reserves.  He explained budget challenges, aid loss, and the cost increases that are mandated by NYS Education Law (Teacher Retirement System, Employee Retirement System, Health Insurance, and Benefit increases).  
Mr. Ferraro reviewed budget cuts in staffing, program, supplies and professional development amounting to $611,465.  These cuts were in addition to $2,573,000 previously cut.  He noted that the district has had a 7.3% reduction in staff (35 staff) since 2008.  

The budget will be funded through state aid (55.6%), property taxes (34.9%), miscellaneous sources (3%), and reserves (6.4%).  The district will be using $2.9 million of its $11 million in reserves to make up the gap in revenues.  

Mr. Ferraro explained that should the budget be defeated, and the district goes to a contingency levy, $506,392 in additional cuts will have to be made.  The only way to close the gap will be through reductions in staff and program.

Mr. Ferraro concluded by announcing he would be pleased to present the budget or answer questions pertaining to it to any community group (regardless of size).  He encouraged anyone with questions to contact him. 

The annual election and budget vote is Tuesday, May 15, 2012, 12:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.  Polling places will be at the Kaufman Center, Cortlandville Town Hall and Virgil Elementary School—voters must vote at their assigned polling place. Voters do not have to be registered in advance, they must be 18 years of age, a citizen of the U.S., and a resident of the school district for thirty days preceding the elections.   
.  
3. QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS
a. Mr. Lyman opened the floor to members of the audience for questions and concerns about the proposed budget.  
Q
Mr. John Carroll, Virgil resident, asked Mr. Spring to review the results of his conversation with Assemblywoman Barbara Lifton regarding Bullet Aid.

A
Mr. Spring answered that he had shared with Ms. Lifton that should the district receive additional aid it would be used in areas that have been considered for cuts, e.g., music and art.

Q
Mr. John Carroll asked if there were funds set aside for the $4 million capital project bond.   
A
Mr. Ferraro answered $4.2 million has been set aside; however, this money is offset by State aid.  When the State aid comes back to the district it is used to pay off a BAN (bond anticipation note).  Over the life of the bond, we will be getting back more in state aid than we paid for the bond.

Q
Ms. Sue Barnes, 23 Sampson Street, asked what the Board is doing to get the budget passed.  She 


asked if backpack flyers could be sent home with students.  

A
Mr. Ferraro answered that he has spoken at all faculty meetings, information has been posted to the District website, he has shared information at Rotary, and he is scheduled to meet with a senior citizen group.  Mr. Spring added that everyone who lives in the district will receive a property tax report card containing budget information.  Tonight’s presentation was filmed for viewing on local TV (channel 17) and will be posted to the district website in PowerPoint form.  He noted that the district can use backpack flyers to inform folks of the vote; however we have to be very mindful that we are informing the public, not imploring them to vote.
4. ADJOURNMENT
As there were no further questions, Mr. Lyman asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting at 
7:42 p.m.  
Moved by Mr. Klinger, seconded by Ms. Griffin.  No further discussion.  
Final Vote:  Yes – 6, No – 0.  Motion Carried.
_______________________________________

Margaret Baccaro, Clerk, Board of Education
